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HISTORY OF THE CALVERTON CITIZENS ASSOCIATION

The Calverton Citizens Association (CCA) was
formed within weeks after the first homeowners
moved into the development in 1965: Robert Shook
served as the first president. For many years, the of-
ficers and 16 board members have represented the
residents on issues of importance at all levels of gov-
ernment.

Calverton is an
unincorporated
development
located in both
Silver  Spring
and Beltsville.
Albert W.Turner
constructed the
original 1100
homes on a former sand and gravel pit owned by the
Contee Sand and Grave Co. He named it after Sir
George Calvert, the first Lord Baltimore. Other build-
ers added to the development which now has about
1700 single family homes, 700 apartments, and 220
town houses. It has a Baptist church and two ele-
mentary schools (Galway Elementary for Montgomery

: mmm County students and Cal-
verton Elementary for stu-
dents in Prince Georges
County Students), a shop-
ping center and an office
complex. The homes were
built  between 1961 and
1967. At that time they
sold for about $21,750.

Throughout the years, Mr.
Turner has maintained a
B o close association with the
CCA and has been very supportive of the associa-
tions efforts to maintain the community. Since Calver-
ton is located in both Montgomery and Prince
Georges counties, the representatives have had to
attend meeting and public hearings in both counties in
order to form a strong working relationship with elect-
ed officials and have a voice in educational, traffic

zoning, recreational, and safety matters.

During the early years, the CCA organized a Recrea-
tion Council as a standing committee of the associa-
tion which has been one of the strongest unifying forc-
es in the community. Staffed entirely by volunteers,

the council has done a remarkable job of providing

local youth
and adults
with a com-
prehensive
sports and
recreation
programs
which  in-
cludes
baseball,
football, flag football, softball, soccer, basketball, and
volley ball. An awards banquet was held each
year. Next, they organized the Calverton Pool and
Swim Club which provided the funds to build a pool
on land donated by the builder. The club is still
owned and operated by its members.

The youthful exuberance of the first homeowners was
extraordinary. For the first ten years, they boasted a
troupe of players who put on three or four shows a
year. Each spring, the CCA sponsored an Easter egg
hunt and a Spring Dance. The Fourth of July picnic
featured a parade, a moon bounce, pony rides,
games, and free hot dogs and sodas. Both the dance
and the picnic are a continuing tradition. Calverton
was considered the ideal place to raise a family.

In the early years, the CCA published a 12 page
newspaper call The Outlook. Since 1989, the news
comes in the form of newsletter titled The Calverton
Current, which is delivered to each home by block
captains. A new directory with its residents phone
numbers and other valuable information is still pub-
lished every two years.

Many sports and other CCA activities have taken
place on the parks adjacent to Calverton Elementary
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School and Galway Elementary School. These
school parks are maintained and operated by the
Maryland National Capital Park and Planning Com-
mission, MNCPPC.

In 1969, the CCA was approached about making a
landfill out of a gravel pit where trash and stagnant

water accumulated behind Galway School, and near
Fairland Road, with the promise that in about two
years, it would be developed into a park for Calver-

tons use. The fill would consist only of non-
combustible, non-putrescible materials such as old
autos, water heaters, household appliances, and
waste building materials. The request was approved
and, as promised, the park with its ball fields, tennis
courts, playground, picnic area, and hiking path was
completed in the late 1970s.

In 1976, Calverton participated in the nations year-
long Bicentennial celebration. Everybody got in-
volved. Fourteen events were planned for the year
encompassing everything from womens rights to art
shows. School children created the red, white, and
blue design for the fire hydrants and participated in
essay contests. There were dances, a concert, a
photo contest, and an ethnic day.

The Fourth of July picnic that year featured a parade
complete with floats, marching bands and Calvertons
own Uncle Sam. A reviewing stand was build for the
state and county dignitaries who spoke. There were
trophies for winners of games and a replica of the
liberty bell for everyone to ring. A time capsule was
prepared to be opened on July 4, 2000.

In early 1980, over citizens strong objections and
two organized protests, Montgomery County opened
a Washington Suburban Sanitary Commission com-
posting facility about a half mile from Calvertons
boundaries. Led by the CCA, volunteers raised
$30,000 by going door-to-door to collect money to

pay for legal fees with which to fight the battle of the
sludge. It was all in vain. The facility, known as
Site 2, operated for the next 19 years before a con-
tinuing effort by homeowners and some government
officials finally achieved success.

Building on the sturdy foundation begun by its first
residents, Calverton remains 3 highly organized,
civic minded community. The CCA not only serves
as a watchdog for new development in the area, it
also helps meet the social and recreational needs of
Calverton even as the community and area is
changing.

Resources: Charles Brannan, Don Praisner, Albert W. Turner,
The Sentinal, June 24, 1978, The Free Nov. 15, 1989. Daniel
Epps, (CCA, President ) Jan 1, 2011.

A vigilant neighborhood is the best
defense against crime !

The following crimes have been reported :

Sometime between Wed. Aug. 14 and Fri. Aug. 16
the Calverton sign at Galway and Fairland was van-
dalized and some of the Calverton letters were sto-
len.

DATES TO REMEMBER

September 4, Thursday — 7:00 p.m. CCA Board
Meeting. Prince George's County Police Substa-
tion, Calverton Shopping Center. All CCA members
are invited and encourage to attend.

September 9 thru September 13. Star Spangled
Spectacular celebrating the 200" anniversary of the
National Anthem in Baltimore at the Inner Harbor
and Fort McHenry.

http://www.starspangled200. com/star-spangled-
spectacular/

September 10, Wednesday — Deadline for next Calverton Current. Please volunteer to assist the newsletter team.
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September 10, Wednesday. Deadline for the Octo-
ber Calverton Current

September 13, Saturday - 12:00 — 4:00 p.m.
District 1 Community Family Day hosted by Council-
woman Mary Lehman. Fairland Regional Park,
13950 Old Gunpowder Road, Laurel MD (Football
Field). Food, music, games and much more!

November 12, Wednesday — 7:15 p.m. CCA Gen-
eral Membership Meeting and election of officers.
Calverton Elementary School.

Your Community Organizations need
your help

The Calverton Citizens Association (CCA) is looking
for volunteers for board positions. Positions include
president, Montgomery County delegate and Prince
George’'s County delegate. Delegates help with the
July 4™ event, National Night Out, Neighborhood
Watch Walks. Delegates are also asked to help by
attending other meetings and hearings where and
when needed. The CCA needs you.

The Calverton Recreation Council is looking for vol-
unteers for board positions. sport commissioners,
coaches and referees. Volunteers will help in organ-
izing and setting up sport programs and in getting
information out about the programs. Coaches will be
needed to provide instruction and guidance for a par-
ticular sport. Of course, referees are needed to en-
sure that a sport is on equal playing field (court) for
the game. This is a
great way to work with
your child and other
children by teaching
them how to play a

WANTED

A FEW GOOD
VOLUNTEERS sport.

Two more organizations
need you to help. Both the Girl Scouts and Boy
Scouts need volunteers and participants. These are
two great programs that encourage parent and child
participation. These programs encourage parents to
become involved by actually sharing and participat-
ing with your child in the many activities that scouts
do.

Take an interest in your community activities and
needs. Take an interest in your child’s activities and
Sports.

Volunteer today by calling or emailing Bernie Karns
at 301-572-8018 or jeff.karns@verizon.net.

BEING A GOOD NEIGHBOR CORNER

Recently there have been some incidents related to
unleashed dogs that have been reported to the po-
lice and animal control departments of both coun-
ties.

If you see a neighbor's dog unleashed please try to
talk to them and let them know that it is illegal.
When the unleashed dog is a recurring problem in
the neighborhood, neighbors need to call 911 to
report it. People have been bitten by dogs and re-
cently a pet was killed by unleased dogs.

If your dog is outside, unsupervised and without a
leash you are in violation of the law, whether it was
intentional or not.
Responsible dog
owners will always
make sure to be
aware of what their
dog is doing and
control  their dog
anytime they are
outside. No one
wants to see a pet
put down or killed
because the owner
was  irresponsible
but if it hurts some-
one or is a danger to those around them then there
may not be an alternative.

Attention all
DOGS
You must be on a leash
at all times.

Tell your owners
It’s the law!

If you see an unleashed dog call 911. Every resi-
dent, every visitor and every animal in Calverton
has the right to be safe while enjoying the commu-
nity and enjoying the neighborhood.




